Fox Valley Workforce Development Board

Executive Committee Conference Call

Approved Meeting Minutes 

November 5, 2009

Members Present:  Ms. Tirado, Mr. Grant, Mr. Thiel, Mr. Kleman

Members Absent:  Ms. VanNess, Mr. Schultz

Others Present:  Ms. Welch, Ms. Meyer, Ms. Johnson

Ms. Tirado called the meeting to order at 1:32 pm.

Approval of September 3rd, 2009 minutes:  Mr. Grant made a motion to approve the minutes of September 3rd, 2009.  Mr. Thiel second.  There was no further discussion and the minutes were approved.
Dislocated Worker Activity Update:  Ms. Welch noted dislocations have slowed down a bit, approximately 8-15 new people a week are requesting services at each of the job centers.  Those that want to get jobs need an upgrade of skills.  Lean training certifications have been taking place.  Ms. Welch has heard that during  2nd and 3rd quarter of next year, there are some companies in the area that will be adding employees.  

PY 08 Program Performance:  All contractors met or exceeded performance measures for the year ending June 30, 2009.  In the Adult program three measures were met and one was exceeded; dislocated worker met three and exceeded one, Younger Youth met all three and older youth met two and exceeded two measures.  Ms. Welch believes common performance measures will be in place for this current year, so there will be 4 measures across all programs.


Ms. Welch would like to thank the subcontractors (case managers) for all of their hard work in meeting performance.  The FVWDB will provide a small thank you gift to all subcontractors and Ms. Tirado will sign thank you cards.    

Funding/Grant Updates:  

a)  WIA Programs:  70% of ARRA will go towards training in dislocated worker and adult, maybe even higher.  DW and adult regular funds are being used for additional training needs after ARRA is expended.  


DWD has been using the wrong formula funding; several boards were underpaid and a few were overpaid.  They are not taking back money from those who got more, but are making up the difference for those who were shorted for the past two years.  The FVWDB will receive $880,018 to make up the two year difference.  The “catch-up” funds will be from the Governor’s set aside funds which provides for more flexibility.  


b)  Power/Older Worker grant:  $1,000,000 grant; haven’t started spending it yet.  Staff are putting policies together and contracts with Southwest WDB.  If you know of individuals aged 55 and older who would like to upgrade job skills, please forward names to Ms. Welch.

c)  Disability navigator:  have had grant for 5 years with DWD out of federal funds.  Each board used to have one position with ample funding but individuals boards have had to supplement in the past couple years.  This year, DWD is requiring FVWDB and BAWDB to share one position.  Alex Annoye has been in this position for three years and will cover Fox Valley and Bay Area.  BAWDB will sign off their portion of the funds to FVWDB to assist in covering Mr. Annoye’s position.  


d)  Summer youth:  There are still some older youth involved in the work component of the program, some may be hired by their employer when the funding ends.  FVWDB is reviewing ARRA funds for the youth and will probably end near December 31, 2009.  DWD wishes 100% of funds to be spent by March 2010.  


e)  ARRA:  Previously discussed but Ms. Welch reiterated FVWDB has to use up to 70% in training, FVWDB is doing so.  A small portion will be put to case management and resource room staff to continue supporting the job centers. 
PY 08 Audit Process:  Audit is scheduled for the week of December 7th, it was postponed for a few weeks due to a computer software issue.  Kerber Rose is an outside fiscal accounting agent who will be used every quarter to make sure the FVWDB is ready for the audit and make sure checks and balances are in place.  
Business Services:  Business services team continues to work with economic development partners to make sure businesses know the services available by the office.  The team has also helped to set up the three lean certification classes at the office (75 people have gone through three week classes).  A networking team of students is working with the business services team to reach out to small businesses to provide lean services at no cost to the companies.  It is providing opportunities for networking and possible job openings in the future.  
PY 09 WIA Plan Update:  The WIA Plan has been formally approved by DWD for PY 09.  Ms. Welch noted the Youth Council has been reformulated which was the only missing part of the WIA plan before its recent approval.  Ms. Welch noted that the Youth Council also connects back to the New North Educational Alignment committees, the three area chambers of commerce and Partners in Education (PIE) groups, and the Manufacturing Alliance Education committee.  There is also a parent and student member on the youth council as required by the state.  
Other Business:  Ms. Welch would like to show the SYEP video at the FVWDB meeting on Monday, November 9th so members can see the positive impact it had on area youth.  

Ms. Tirado is returning from California the morning of November 9th, but if she is running late Mr. Grant will cover the FVWDB meeting.  

Announcements:  None.
Adjournment:  Mr. Kleman made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Mr. Grant second.  There was no further discussion and the meeting was adjourned at 2:15 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Cheryl A. Welch
